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Title of Resolution Comment and Suggested Position 

1. Resolution relating to League 
Bylaws amendments regarding 
succession of League Offices to 
fill vacancies. 

The intent of this Resolution is to amend the 
bylaws to allow the Immediate Past President 
to fill an unexpected vacancy in the office of 
the President for the remaining vacating 
President’s term.  The League indicates that 
this change to the bylaws would also give the 
current Vice Presidents (First and Second) 
ample time to prepare for their role as 
President. 
 
While the Legislative Program does not 
provide guidance on this matter, staff does not 
see any conflicts or problems with supporting 
the amendment to the bylaws. 
 
Suggested Position:  Support 

2. A Resolution calling for 
legislation to preserve 
therapeutic environments for 
group homes and avoid impacts 
of overconcentration of  alcohol 
and drug abuse recovery and 
treatment facilities in residential 
neighborhoods.  

Staff agrees with the League’s assertion that 
State and county licensing agencies should be 
required to confer with the City’s planning 
agency in determining whether to grant a 
license to a community care facility.  Further, 
the Legislative Program supports efforts to 
maintain local zoning authority.   
 
Suggested Position:  Support 

3. A Resolution supporting SB 593 
(McGuire) [a two-year bill] and 
continued local flexibility for 
cities as they address 
neighborhood and fiscal impacts 
of temporary rentals of 
residential units. 

 

The League asserts that Transient Occupancy 
Taxes are a significant source of local 
revenue, and land use regulation and local tax 
collection are best overseen and implemented 
locally. The Legislative Program supports 
efforts to maintain local zoning authority and 
supports efforts to enhance the City’s ability to 
require and/or collect appropriate business 
license fees from Culver City businesses. The 
Legislative Program also supports efforts to 
retain, expand, and attract businesses to the 
City that create jobs compatible with the local 
workforce and tax revenues for the local 
economy. 
  
Suggested Position:  Support 
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4. Resolution calling upon the 
Governor and the Legislature to 
work with the League of 
California Cities to enact 
legislation or otherwise compel 
Southern California Edison to 
create a program to 
automatically provide direct 
compensation to its customers 
affected by prolonged electrical 
power outages under specified 
circumstances. 

The League was approached by the City of 
Rancho Palos Verdes and other cities in the 
South Bay region of Los Angeles County 
stating they have longstanding concerns with 
Southern California Edison (SCE) and 
asserting SCE’s ineffective process by which 
customers’ claims for compensation are 
addressed.  They desire to obtain the 
League’s assistance in correcting that 
process.  The Public Works Director believes 
that changing the compensation claims 
process could result in an increase in 
electrical rates for rate payers. 
 
Suggested Position:  Abstain 

 


